
KEEP GOD’S WORD CLOSE AT HAND 

For most of the 2,000-year history of the Church, only priests got to personally read 
the Bible, but now billions of us have access to it. In spite of this, many believers are 
more faithful to reading their daily newspaper than their Bibles. 

It’s no wonder why we don’t grow. We can’t watch television for three hours, then read 
the Bible for three minutes and expect to grow. 

Many who claim to believe the Bible “from cover to cover” have never read it from 
cover to cover. But if you will read the Bible just fifteen minutes a day, you will read 
completely through it once a year. 

If you cut out one 30-minute television program a day and read your Bible instead, 

you will read through the entire Bible twice a year. 

Daily Bible reading will keep you in range of God’s voice. This is why God instructed 
the kings of Israel to always keep a copy of his Word nearby: “He should keep it with 
him all the time and read from it every day of his life” (Deuteronomy 17:19a NCV). 

But don’t just keep it near you; read it regularly! A simple tool that is helpful for this is a 
daily Bible reading plan. It will prevent you from just skipping around the Bible           
arbitrarily and overlooking sections. 

          Rick Warren/ Daily Devotionals 

I have attached  a 52 Week Bible Reading Plan that I  found on  Bible-reading.com. Also available 

are choices of  reading plans on Bible.org. 

 

FEBRUARY 2017 

SUPPLY PASTOR 

ROBERT ROCK 

 

FELLOWSHIP          

10:30am                         

Join us for coffee            

and refreshments 

 

WORSHIP SERVICE    

11:00am 

9333 Opossumtown Pike, Frederick,  MD 21702 

301-695-6550 faithucc9333@gmail.com 

Faith United Church of Christ 

“ If you continue in my word… you will know 

the truth, and the truth will make you free”   

John 8:31-32 



GREETER   

 Jennifer Stull / Jim Bostian 

ORGANIST /PIANO 

Mary Frances Bostian 

ACOLYTES 

Kevin Sunday /Ashlee Sunday /Jim Bostian 

USHERS 

Jim Bostian / Doug Sunday 

ALTAR GUILD 

Jim & Mary Frances Bostian 

Weekly BULLETIN 

Jennifer Stull 

CHURCH TREASURERS 

Jennifer Sunday  / Shirley Bazan 

NEWSLETTER / MAILING 

Jennifer Stull 

LABELS FOR HOFFMAN HOMES 

Loberta Staley 

HOMEWOOD Auxiliary Representative 

Carole Houck / Loberta Staley 

FELLOWSHIP MORNING 

Jennifer Stull 

CONSISTORY BOARD 

Mary Catherine Martz, Carole Houck, 

Doug Sunday, Kevin Sunday, Jim 

Bostian, Jennifer Stull 

PROPERTY COMMITTEE 

Carole Houck, Jim Bostian, Doug Sunday 

CEMETERY COMMITTEE 

Jim Bostian, Doug Sunday, Jennifer Stull 

SHARING 
AND 

CARING 

 

 

 

 

+Job is the oldest book written in the 

Bible - it was written by an unknown 

Israelite around 1500 BC. 
 

+About 50 Bibles are sold every minute 

 

+The last word in the Bible is AMEN 



LILLIE BELL HOBBS 

ROBERT KALASKI Sr.  

SARA KNIGHT 

ANTHONY MAIN 

ROBERT MARSH 

JOE-JOE  MAY 

MARLENE MCDONALD 

PEGGY MEEUWSEN 

TIM & GRETA NETTLETON  

MARGARET PASLAWSKY 

JERRY PENICK 

DORIS PENROD 

KATHY PETERS 

MEHRL RAMSBURG 

THELMA RAMSBURG 

BOBBY REMSBERG 

DONALD SHOOK 

GARY SMITH JR. 

MELVIN SMITH 

BARBARA SNOOTS 

ANNA MARY SNYDER 

SANDY SPENCER 

TOM BAZAN 

PATTY BLANK 

BILLY BOWSER 

RILEY BRANNAN 

TRISH BRANNAN 

JOE CONRAD 

PENNY DAVIS 

BRYAN DINKLE 

BRENDA DINKLE-WRIGHT 

MARION DOUGHERTY 

JOHN DREISONSTOK 

DULCY DUTROW 

MARGARET DUTROW 

GRACE ECKER 

ROGER FARBER 

NOAH FINDLEY 

BRADLEY FLOOK JR 

ANGIE FORREST 

DOT GLASSCOCK 

JERRY GOEDERT JR. 

BOB HARPER 

JERRY HAYES 

FAMILY AND FRIENDS WHO  
NEED OUR PRAYERS 

JERRY STIMMEL 

LINDA TROPE 

PATRICK VASOLD 

CALLIE WATKINS 

JOEL WILCOX 

BILL WISSMAN 

JOANNE YINGLING 

HEATHER ZIMMERMAN 

 

 

 

To ADD or REMOVE 

names to : 

 Prayer List 

 Newsletter Mailing 

 Birthdays or                      

     Anniversaries 

Please contact               

Jennifer Stull @ 

301-788-1656 

Our In-Home Members 
Grace Ecker lives at Somerford Place. Would enjoy visitors any day of the week       
anytime before 8pm.  
Margaret Sunday is home, would enjoy visitors—please call first 301-304-0214. 
Brenda Dinkle Wright is home, call to say hello! 301-663-8341. 
Donald  Shook is currently at Glade Valley Center,  Would enjoy visitors any day of the 
week anytime before 8 pm. 240-575-7729. 



UPDATE 

We  had a great  turn out for our annual meeting. Thanks  to 

all  who attended as we had a wonderful pot luck lunch.     

Pastor Bob joined us as this gave him some insight to Faith 

Church family and the business end of it . We are looking forward to a great new 

year and welcome all to come forward with ideas, and to bring family and friends 

to join our worship here at Faith Church. Any questions regarding the budget can 

be directed to our treasurers Jennifer Sunday or Shirley Bazan. All meeting infor-

mation and minutes can be available by contacting our Consistory President Mary 

Catherine Martz or Secretary Carole Houck.  

CONSISTORY  MEETING 

Now will be held on the 2nd  

WEDNESDAY of every month 

Next meeting—FEBRUARY 8, 2017  

@   7:00 PM 

 

CONSISTORY BOARD was installed 

on January 29 worship service by    

Pastor Bob. We welcome newly elected 

members, Jim Bostian and Jennifer 

Stull . Thank you to Shirley  Bazan and 

Joan Woodward for serving their  2 

year terms.  

 

2017 CONSISTORY BOARD 

Mary Catherine Martz 

Carole Houck 

Doug Sunday 

Kevin Sunday 

Jim Bostian 

Jennifer Stull 

 

Snowflakes 

 

Snowflakes gently swirling down 

Pronounce a benediction; 

As they blanket all the town 

Give rise to this conviction; 

 

That God in His wisdom knows 

That all is not perfection, 

As so His Love, like the snows, 

Affords a kind of protection. 

 

 It uncovers the unsightly, 

And shelters the growing things, 

Till  man’s spirit, contritely, 

Of majestic beauty sings. 

       Poem By                       

                       Erma Grove                    
   (The Footprint of God) 



 

 

 

FEB 10 -  ASHLEE SUNDAY 

FEB  28 -  TINA HOUCK 

 

FEB 28 

RICK AND TINA                  

 HOUCK 

SNOW POLICY 

In the event of an ice, snow, or power outage  

cancellations of worship services may be 

necessary and determined by Doug Sunday 

for road conditions as he is the closest to the 

church.  We will use the Call List we have 

that is divided up between the four members 

listed below to call all our church attendees, 

however do not attempt to come if you feel 

travel is unsafe in your area regardless. 

Mary Catherine  -  240-315-5855 

Francia Stanley  -  301-712-8519 

Jennifer Sunday  -  301-788-2427 

Jennifer Stull  -  301-788-1656 

We continue to gather items  for the Thurmont  

Food Bank  

Items such as : 

 PAPER PRODUCTS                       

 CEREAL ,  

 CAN GOODS  

 BOXED DINNERS 

Outreach 

Opportunities 

 

 

 

Thank you to Jim Bostian for     

reinstalling the church’s mailbox 

which had fallen over. 

Thank you to Jennifer Stull for   

donating a used upgraded        

computer to replace the older, 

slower version in the church       

office.  

Thank you to all who bring items 

for the fellowship morning          

refreshment table.  

Installation of Consistory 

Members 






